From: *Deputy Commissioner Services & Enforcement_

Sent: Thursday, May 25, 2023 4:53 PM
To: &&ALL DCSE Employees
Subject: IRS Employees Working with Taxpayer Information in Grand Jury and non-Grand Jury Matters

m A message from Doug O’Donnell
IRS Deputy Commissioner for Services and Enforcement

Good evening IRS Services & Enforcement colleagues,

| am writing to you all given concerns related to reporting of and reports of allegations of wrongdoing. The IRS is deeply committed
to protecting the role of whistleblowers, and there are robust processes and procedures in place to protect them. We take any issue
involving whistleblowers seriously.

IRS employees may be entrusted with access to information that includes materials subject to protection under the Federal Tax
laws, e.g., Section 6103, and Federal Rule of Criminal Procedure 6(e). As such, if you become aware of potential wrongdoing
involving activities where information is subject to protection under either or both Section 6103 and/or 6(e), you have options for
reporting this wrongdoing.

Employees who reasonably believe, with respect to a grand jury matter, that there is evidence of a (1) violation of law, rule, or
regulation; (2) gross mismanagement; (3) a gross waste of funds; (4) an abuse of authority; or (5) a substantial and specific danger to
public health or safety, should: (i) report such evidence to their supervisor; (ii) report such evidence to any management official; or
(iii) report such evidence to the Department of Justice Inspector General (DOJ IG) and notify Treasury Inspector General for Tax
Administration (TIGTA) that a referral of a grand jury matter has been made to DOJ IG. Such employees are authorized to disclose
return and return information, as necessary, in such communications with the DOJ IG.



Employees who reasonably believe, with respect to a non-grand jury matter, that there is evidence of a (1) violation of law, rule, or
regulation; (2) gross mismanagement; (3) a gross waste of funds; (4) an abuse of authority; or (5) a substantial and specific danger to
public health or safety, should: (i) report such evidence to their supervisor; (ii) report such evidence to any management official; or

(iii) report such evidence to TIGTA.

Notwithstanding the above, with respect to any matter involving classified information, you are reminded that you must follow
classified information protocols.

Sincerely,
Doug
Douglas W. O'Donnell (he/him/his)

Deputy Commissioner, Services & Enforcement





